Forest Homeowners Annual Meeting Minutes – February 8, 2009
The meeting was called to order by Catharine Rice at 2:07 PM.
In attendance were:  Liisa Berger, Vincent Delagarde, Catharine Rice, Bob Sepe, David Meyrick, Mark Reeves, Stacy Nordquist, Russ Schneider, Justin Scheef, Carl Jack, Cliff McCandless, Marilyn McCandless , Mary Musson and Amanda Clark.  Absent: Dave Berger and Kristen Engel.  
The minutes from the meeting on 02/08 were approved as written by vote.
Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Sepe reviewed the proposed budget (see attached) noting that the carry over balance will be $2500 and the current balance is > $10,000.  All HOA dues have been paid for this year.  For 2009 budget, lawn care costs are likely to go up, insurance is going up by 10%, and the cost of the PO Box is going up to $70.  The IRS tax statement was filed.
Discussion and historical review followed about The Forest entrance sign and needed repairs.   Carl Jack, Bob Sepe and David Meyrick offered to assist with getting the sign fixed and painted.  A question came up about whether the Parkway HOA might have a gold appliqué.  Bob also noted that any painting would have to be completed before May due to weather restrictions.  It was suggested that when the time came to fix the sign, a notice could be posted or email sent asking for others to help out.
· ACC:  Committee consists of three members: John Olson (chair), Bob Sepe, and Dave Berger.  Bob reported that currently four projects for fencing, patios and siding were in the works.  Mary Musson submitted a form for approval.  Mark Reeves mentioned potential tax credits for low reflectivity roofing, which would mean a lighter color than that used currently in The Forest.  A brief review of the ACC guidelines was given and discussion about how the different roofing would impact the look of the neighborhood.  Liisa offered to ask Justin Walther to be sure the ACC guidelines were on the website and to include John Olson’s contact information.
· Landscape Committee:

Cliff (Mac) provided a printed report about the research he had done regarding new landscape companies.  Cliff was thanked for the amount of work he had put into this project.  Historical review of past landscaping companies was provided, including services offered and costs.  With the recommended landscaping company (Fetsco), pine straw would cost and extra $7.00 per bale, but the overall cost savings would be $1150.
Justin brought up the subject of dog waste dispensers that could be purchased and placed in common areas where neighbors generally walk their dogs.  Cost for these would range from $100-300.  Bob & Catharine agreed to check with the HOA insurance company about legalities of installing the dispensers.  It was also suggested that someone check with The Ranches and Brookgreen HOAs to see if they would also be interested in installing waste bag dispensers.  Liisa offered to ask Dave Berger if he knew of other HOAs that have done this.  Justin offered to check with the Town of Cary regarding regulations and restrictions or if the dispensers could be attached to existing sign posts.

· Social: 
Liisa reported for Kristen that all events from the previous year had been well attended and successful.  Liisa reported she will be updating the Forest Directory this year.  A discussion followed about the best way to inform neighbors of new homeowners moving in or other updates to the current directory.  It was suggested that perhaps an annual email update would be helpful, although not all neighbors provide their email information.  Liisa asked if anyone present knew of neighbors who had recently moved in to please let her know and/ or to contact them regarding submissions for the directory. 
· Website:  A suggestion was made to add a bulletin board posting to the website to allow neighbors to recommend companies which had done satisfactory home repairs/ improvements so that other neighbors could use this as a resource. 
· New Board Members:

By vote of membership, Catharine Rice, Kristen Engel and Lisa Kawaguchi were nominated to serve on the board.  Russ Schneider agreed to take a one year term if an empty seat existed.  Carl Jack also offered to sit on the board or take a position as a committee member.  An anonymous paper vote was taken and Catharine, Kristen, and Lisa were elected as the new board members.  Mark Reeves and Denise Ramo (not present) were noted and thanked for their previous service as board members.
· New Business: A discussion followed about yard clean-up as there are several properties (one being a rental) that have unkempt yards with grass growing too high or leaves not being cared for in a timely manner.  Decision was made to either speak with these homeowners personally or perhaps contact the Town of Cary regarding regulations.

The meeting adjourned at 3:21 P.M.
The next board meeting will be held on Thursday Feb. 26th.  Location TBD.

